
Upwey temporary  
car park construction
To help support the construction of a new multi-level 
commuter car park at Belgrave Station, VicTrack is 
building a temporary car park in the area behind Upwey 
High School and Upwey Primary School.
The car park will provide a single location for commuters 
to park while the new car park at Belgrave Station is 
built. This will reduce the need for station users to park 
in neighbouring streets and Belgrave’s town centre.
An improved oval, new pedestrian path, fencing and 
lighting will be delivered as part of the project. 

How long will the works take to deliver?
Yarra Ranges Council has provided planning approval for 
the car park, which will be built by contractor ADCO on 
behalf of VicTrack.  
Works will take place from Thursday 9 December 2021 
and take up to four months to complete.
Once complete, the temporary car park will be in place 
for approximately 12 months while the new car park at 
Belgrave Station is built. Once the car park is no longer 
required the land will be returned to the schools. 
The works to build the temporary car park are 
scheduled to take place during daylight hours. We 
appreciate that these works will be disruptive, and 
efforts will be made to minimise construction impacts.
The construction site will be fenced, and residents 
should take extra care when they are near the 
construction zone and observe all signs in place. 

How will the works affect the use of the school oval?
VicTrack is working with the schools to minimise the 
impact of the construction on the schools and the local 
community. 
Primary school students will continue to have access to 
their existing open space. High school students will have 
a temporary reduction in available open space. However, 
students will continue to have access to the four-court 
sports hall.

Neighbourhood Safer Place
Your local Country Fire Authority’s Neighbourhood Safer 
Place (a Bushfire Place of Last Resort) on the Upwey 
Recreation Reserve will remain accessible.

More information
Works to construct the multi-level car park at Belgrave 
Station are being delivered by VicTrack on behalf of 
the Victorian Government as part of the Car Parks for 
Commuters program.
For more information contact VicTrack on  
projects@victrack.com.au, 03 9619 1111 or visit  
victrack.com.au/belgrave
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1. Walkways, fencing, CCTV and 24-
hour lighting will be provided for 
commuters using the car park

2. Improved oval
3. Temporary commuter car parking
4. Vehicle access via Alexander Ave 

and Chosen Ave. 
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These works are being carried out in accordance with Planning Permit YR-2021/312.


